
2nd work report
inauguration

(January 16th, 2025)

on the construction of one school building holding 2 classrooms, office, storage 
room and toilets

for the public preschool of Kpakpa-Agbagoulè
District of Lema

Municipality of Dassa-Zoumé
Republic of Benin



The children are eagerly awaiting the opportunity to take possession of the new 
buildings and are already testing the new chairs, a gift from Germany.

The ceremony finally begins! As always, many speeches are held.



  

Even the little ones have prepared a speech,            acknowledgments from the principal of
                                                                                                          the preschool 

  

                          the PTA                                               the school supervisory authority

                                               and the district head.
  

Greetings from the first chairmen of the two associations “Actions de Solidarité” and 
“Bildungswerk Westafrika e.V.”



The representative of the mayor urges the village community to use the new buildings 
with care. 

And then, there are Bobby Cars as gifts from our visitors, Mrs. Roswitha and Mr. 
Dietmar Gans, to the preschool children.

  

There is also music, singing and dancing.



With our association’s song "All Girls to School," the chairman of the NPO “Actions 
de Solidarité” encourages the villagers to send their daughters to school. 

Finally, the big moment arrives: the keys to the new classrooms are handed over to 
the owners.

The ribbon blocking access to the classrooms is then cut and the doors are opened.



  

The toilets are inspected and the play equipment is tested.

  

We thank all our supporters who made this project possible: the Federal Ministry for 
Economic Cooperation and Development (BMZ), the "Fly and Help" association with 
its partner "Rekord Holzmann GmbH und Co KG," the NPO “Bildungswerk 
Westafrika e.V.”, our construction team, who didn't let difficulties dampen their 
enthusiasm, the people of the two villages of Kpakpa and Agbagoule, and above all, 
the children who brightened our days with their laughter and jokes. We wish them 
happy learning.

A heartfelt "thank you" for your loyalty and consistency in supporting our work!
Astrid Toda


